
 

 

 

Notice of Reduction/Exemption of National Health 

Insurance Fees 

国民健康保険料の減免のお知らせ 

 

 

The National Health Insurance fee determination notice for the 2025 fiscal year (April 2025 

to March 2026) will be mailed in mid-June. Please pay in 10 installments by March 2026. For 

those aged 75 or older, the Advanced Elderly Medical Insurance Fee Determination Notice (Koki 

Koreisha Iryo Hokenryo Kettei Tsuchisho) will be mailed from mid-July onwards. 

If you are having difficulty paying your insurance fee due to disaster, unemployment, etc., you 

may be able to apply for a reduction or exemption. 

 

■National Health Insurance Fee Reduction and Exemption Website 

https://www.city.suita.osaka.jp/kenko/1018391/1024421/1024827.html 

 

■Inquiries 

Department of Health and Medical Care (Kenko Iryobu),  

National Health Insurance Division (Kokumin Kenko Hokenka) 

Tel: 050-1807-2183 (automated voice, Japanese only) 

 

 

Please contact the Suita Multilingual One Stop Consultation Center for further inquiries. 

Suita Multilingual One Stop Consultation Center 

 
 

https://www.city.suita.osaka.jp/kenko/1018391/1024421/1024827.html
https://sifa-soudan.org/

